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May 27, 2021
Dear Parents/Guardians:

Manitoba Education has announced that the current remote learning of all schools in
Winnipeg is being extended at this time to June 7. We'll keep you updated on any
further Public Health orders.

Critical Service Workers’ (CSWs) children

As we have already put in place, supervised remote learning in their home school for
children of CSWs who cannot find alternative child care will continue through this
extension. Transportation is available for those students in this group who are already
eligible for bussing:

o Students in Nursery to Grade 6 of previously identified CSWs
o Students in Nursery to Grade 12 with additional exceptional needs who are not
able to stay home alone

There continues to be no in-person learning during the time we are in the Critical Level
Red. Students attending school during this period will be learning remotely on their
device in a supervised space.

We will continue to work together with parents and guardians and our school teachers
and staff to ensure children are learning and connecting with their schools. Mental
health wellness is very important and we want to remind you that our students can
speak about their concerns to any of our staff or with WSD Clinical Support Services,
who are available by phone or online during remote learning.

Respectfully,

Pauline Clarke
Chief Superintendent/CEO



